A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD HELD SEPTEMBER 19, 2017

A speci TJ 0.008 Tw -14.88 -1.15 Td [(S)1(upp)10(or)7(t)2(C)6(e)10(nt)2(er)]TJ 0 Tc 0 Tw 0 Mr. Tarik Hamdan, Chief Financial Officer, introduced Mrs. Michele Wiberg of PMA Securities and she presented the Resolution Authorizing Temporary Borrowing in an Amount Not to Exceed \$25,000,000 Pursuant to Section 67.12(8)(a)1, Wis. Stats. sabrisitexcerptMfsIldwisa Salo, Accounting Manager; Mr. Hamdan; and Dr. Savaglio-

"Due to the timing of the receipt of the majority of school districts' funding (state aid and tax levy), there are periods throughout the year when expenditures payable are greater than cash on hand. In these cases, short-term borrowing is required to meet the district's current obligations. Last fall, the Board of Education approved authorization for issuance and sale of Tax and Revenue Anticipation Promissory Notes (TRANs) for \$25 million. Based on the results of the 2016-2017 fiscal year and anticipated revenues and expenditures for the 2017-2018 fiscal year, the District's short-term borrowing needs are projected to be approximately \$25 million for this fiscal year as well.

Attachment A is a monthly summary of the 2017-2018 cash flow projection that has been reviewed by the District's financial advisor, PMA Securities, Inc. This schedule confirms the District's projected cash flow shortfalls and supports the need to borrow funds. The document shows that November has the greatest month-end cash flow deficit.

Attachment B is a daily projection of the anticipated revenues and expenditures for November. The month-end deficit is projected to be \$22,881,042. On the first Monday in December, the State is scheduled to provide the second of the five general state aid payments for the 2017- 2018 school year.

Attachment C is a resolution that is presented to the Board to authorize the borrowing. The District is scheduled to repay a portion of the \$25 million in February 2018 when the second tax levy payment is scheduled to be received. The remaining balance will then be paid in September 2018. This repayment structure has been thoughtfully negotiated to help reduce the district's overall interest cost of the debt service. The Tax and Revenue Anticipation Promissory Notes (TRANs) were sold on September 19, 2017.